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Cape Cod Canal Transportation Study 

RE: First Working Group Meeting 

Date and Start Time: October 29, 2014, 4pm-5:30pm 

Location: Upper Cape Cod Technical School, Bourne 

Attendees: [Sign-in names attached] 

Meeting Notes: 

An introduction of the study team, including Ed Hollingshead and Bill Reed of FST and Ken Buckland of 
The Cecil Group, was made by the MassDOT Project Manager, Ethan Britland.  

The attendees then introduced themselves. 

Mr. Britland provided an overview of the study with a slide show (attached) noting the age of the canal 
bridges, and probable decades of future delays from increasing maintenance requirements as the 
impetus for the study. The study is in its earliest stages and will lead to an environmental impact 
analysis.  

A parallel effort is the public-private-partnership option; also known as P3. The concepts shown in the 
P3 materials published in area newspapers were not definitive, only illustrative for that process. 

He noted that the bridges and much of the canalside property are under federal ownership and 
managed by the Army Corps of Engineers. The study area boundaries are approximately 1 mile on either 
side of the canal. 

The study involves five steps during which the purpose of the Working Group will be to provide input at 
intervals. The Working Group was told they are a key component of the study process both for the 
members providing information to MassDOT and for the members to disseminate accurate information 
to their constituents. Ideas for additions to the list of Working Group members will be accepted. 

The next step in the public outreach process is a public meeting. The next Working Group meeting is 
scheduled for early 2015. 

Communications will come in multiple forms with meetings, website and emails. The website is to be set 
up. Govdelivery.com will be used as the email sender. 

Mr. Britland then opened the floor to questions from the attendees: 

Rep. Randy Hunt noted that if the state owned the bridges, it should be studying the bridges. But asked 
if the state does nothing, is it the federal government’s responsibility for maintaining the crosssings? 

Michael Walsh of the Army Corps of Engineers replied that they are studying the record to determine 
what are the responsibilities of the Army Corps of Engineers towards the bridges, and will be looking at 
federal funding for action on the bridges. 
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Rep. Randy Hunt noted that the Army Corps of Engineers currently owns and maintains the bridges, and 
asked how they evaluate the cost benefit of maintenance versus replacement. He then asked how long 
the bridges will last.  

Mr. Walsh replied that they do not know and a determination requires a detailed analysis. 

Rep. Hunt stated that one alternative is that the state does nothing about the bridges and acts instead 
on other and smaller projects. 

 Mr. Britland replied that the “No Build” analysis would cover that alternative. 

Rep.Tim Madden asked what the state’s responsibility is for replacement versus an additional crossing, 
adding that the state should not take on the responsibiilty of the Army Corps of Engineers. He asked for 
an alternative to consider twinning the Bourne Bridge. He noted that state policy is needed on the 
bridges management.  

Mr. Britland replied that was a good suggestion. 

Linda Zuerno of Bourne asked why look at a new crossing location, and that the study should focus on 
replacing the existing bridges in the same general locations. 

Ed DeWitt of the Association for the Preservation of Cape Cod provided his initial findings that the 
historic documentation noted that all highway crossings of the canal must be toll free, with revenues 
coming from the canal and rail transit, and that the original 1899 canal project was a public-private-
partnership. He stated that the state should be researching the documentation. 

Tom Guerino of Bourne said that assuming there is a 3rd bridge, then the impact area should expand and 
at least extend up to Glen Charlie Road. Also that the capacity of the 2-lanes on Route 6 must be 
considered. He said the study needs to recognize the impact on the Belmont Circle project and the 
economic vitality the project will provide, which could be negatively impacted with a third bridge. He 
also stated that the closure of Exit 1 is unacceptable.      

Ethan Britland noted that short and long term impacts and economic development impacts will be part 
of the analyses. 

A public attendee thought that the EIS for the Route 25 extension resulted in clarification of the 
relationship between the State and Army Corps, and thought the southside connector would be 
beneficial. 

Glenn Cannon of the Cape Cod Commission said the Working Group could look at all options and not just 
what was included in the P3 document. He added that the Cape Cod Commission’s travel demand model 
will go beyond the study area boundaries shown.  

Mr. Britland agreed that the options are open and the traffic impact model is a larger area than the 
study boundaries. 

Ryan Collins representing My Fishing Cape Cod said that the news media has presented a plan that 
means increased capacity, which in turn means urbanization. He then presented a petition against a 
third canal bridge. 
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Michael Sharff of Peter Pan Bus stated that he would like to increase capacity for transit, including buses 
and trains. The company has 32 to 40 bus crossings a day and 50-60 during the summer season and 
thinks the state should consider an HOV lane. 

Marie Oliva of the Canal Chamber noted that it can take 45 minutes to cross the bridges which causes air 
pollution and that the purpose of the project is not for more people to come to the Cape but for greater 
public safety. 

An attendee noted that the study is planned with an aggressive schedule and past projects suggest 
taking more time provides a better outcome. 

Mr. Britland praised the attendees for the level of interest and participation, and the range of comments 
and that this was the reason for bringing this group together. He then closed the meeting. 

 

Notes compiled by K. Buckland, 11/5/14 

 

Working Group 
Members Affliation Email or Phone 

Michael Walsh  Army Corps of Engineers michael.e.walsh@usace.army.mil 

Mike Sharff Peter Pan Bus mhs@peterpanbus.com 

Representative Susan 
Lifford Legislative susanlifford@mahouse.org 

Wayne Lamson  Steamship Authority  wlamson@steamshipauthority .com 

Brian Parro MassDOT - HD brian.parro@state.ma.us 

Captain Andy Clyburn U.S. Coast Guard michael.a.clyburn@uscg.mil 

Charles Kilmer OCPC 508-583-1833 

Chris Adams Cape Cod Chamber chris@capecodchamber.org 

David Paulson 
MA Division of Fish and 
wildlife david.paulson@state.ma.us 

Ed DeWitt APCC edewitt@apcc.org 

Frank Magurn JBCC/MAARNG francis.b.magurn.mil@mail.mil 

Jan Timmons  
Council on Aging in 
Sandwich  508-888-4737 / jtimmons@townofsandwich.net 

mailto:michael.e.walsh@usace.army.mil
mailto:mhs@peterpanbus.com
mailto:susanlifford@mahouse.org
mailto:wlamson@steamshipauthority%20.com
mailto:brian.parro@state.ma.us
mailto:michael.a.clyburn@uscg.mil
mailto:chris@capecodchamber.org
mailto:david.paulson@state.ma.us
mailto:edewitt@apcc.org
mailto:francis.b.magurn.mil@mail.mil
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Linda Zuerno Selectmen-Bourne lzuerno@comcast.net 

Mark Begley  EMC 508-946-2871 

Marie Oliva CCCRC moliva@capecodcanalchamber.org 

Mary-Pat Flynn Barstable County  mpatflynn@gmail.com 

Neil Boudreau 
Mass DOT Traffic and 
Safety neil.boudreau@state.ma.us 

Pamela Hazner Mass DOT pamela.hazner@state.ma.us 

Paul Niedzwiecki Cape Cod Commision pniedzwiecki@capecodcommission.org 

Richard Gurnon 
Massachusetts Maritime 
Academy rgurnon@maritime.edu 

Philip Weinberg Mass DEP philip.weinberg@state.ma.us 

Sallie Riggs 
Bourne Transportation 
Advisory Committee sriggs@bfdconline.org 

Stanley Wood Mass DOT stanley.wood@state.ma.us 

Stephen Buckley Open Chatham.com sbuckley@igc.org 

Thomas  Guerino Town of Bourne tguerino@townofbourne.com 

H. Carter Hunt Jr.  MassDevelopment chunt@massdevelopment.com   

Bud Dunham Sandwich Town Manager 
508-888-5144 / gdunham@townofsandwich.net  

Tim Madden 
State Representative Cape 
& Islands Timothy.Madden@mahouse.gov 

Representative Randy 
Hunt House of Representatives Randy.Hunt@mahouse.gov 

  

* The following include individuals affiliated with a Working Group member  

Attendees* Affiliation Email or Phone 
Cathy Lynch  RTA clynch@capecodRTA.org 

Chris Hurley 102 Intel Wing christopher.hurley@ang.af.mil 

Chris Tilton Town of Sandwich  ptilton@townofsandwich.net 

Col Virginia Doonan 102 Intel Wing JBCC virginia.doonan@ang.ar.mil 

Diane Madden Mass DOT Environment dianemadden@state.ma.us 

George Sala Town of Bourne DPW gsala@townofbourne.com 

mailto:lzuerno@comcast.net
mailto:moliva@capecodcanalchamber.org
mailto:mpatflynn@gmail.com
mailto:neil.boudreau@state.ma.us
mailto:pamela.hazner@state.ma.us
mailto:pniedzwiecki@capecodcommission.org
mailto:rgurnon@maritime.edu
mailto:philip.weinberg@state.ma.us
mailto:sriggs@bfdconline.org
mailto:stanley.wood@state.ma.us
mailto:sbuckley@igc.org
mailto:tguerino@townofbourne.com
mailto:chunt@massdevelopment.com
mailto:gdunham@townofsandwich.net
mailto:Timothy.Madden@mahouse.gov
mailto:Randy.Hunt@mahouse.gov
mailto:clynch@capecodRTA.org
mailto:christopher.hurley@ang.af.mil
mailto:ptilton@townofsandwich.net
mailto:virginia.doonan@ang.ar.mil
mailto:dianemadden@state.ma.us
mailto:gsala@townofbourne.com
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Glenn Cannon Cape Cod Commission gcannon@capecodcommission.org 

John MacPherson Corps of Engineers john.c.macpherson@usace.army.mil 

Kerry Morris Mass DOT  kerry.c.morris@dot.state.ma.us 

Kristy Senatori Cape Cod Commission ksenatori@capecodcommission.org 

Lance Lambros Senator Murray lance.lambros@masenate.gov 

Lorre Jo Joyce Rep. Tim Madden lorre-jo.joyce@mahouse.gov 

Malan Hadley  Sagamore 508-888-0446 

Melvin P. Holmes 
Bourne Conservation 
Commission mpeterholmes@aol.com 

Paul E. Rendon 
JBCC Executive Director's 
office 1968brown@gmail.com 

Paul Mission SRPEDD pmission@srepedd.org 

Sam Cahn RTA scahn@capecodrta.org 

Stephen R. Mellin Cape Cod AFS stephen.mellin.1@us.af.mil 

 
** The following include individuals present and unaffiliated with a Working Group member  

Other Attendees** Affiliation Email or Phone 
Tudor Ingersoll Tax Payer ingersoll.jerry@gmail.com 

Michael Robinson Citizen mikerobinson@gmail.com 

Joyce Botti Resident joycebotti@comcast.net 

Alice Zinkevich  Tax Payer alicezinkevich@aol.com 

Ryan Collins My Fishing Cape Cod 774-313-8571 / ryan@myfishingcapecod.com  
 

Project Team present Affiliation 

Ethan Britland  Mass DOT 

Ken Buckland  The Cecil Group, Inc. 

Ed Hollingshead  FST 

Bill Reed FST 
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mailto:stephen.mellin.1@us.af.mil
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mailto:joycebotti@comcast.net
mailto:alicezinkevich@aol.com
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